ITEM 7
REPORT OF THE ECCLES NEIGHBOURHOOD MANAGER

TO THE ECCLES COMMUNITY COMMITTEE

JULY 26th, 2010
BLOCK 3 FUNDING – ROAD, TRAFFIC AND PEDESTRIAN PROJECTS

Further to the last Block 3 meeting I enclose a list of schemes that have been put forward for consideration of Block 3 spend.   Please note completed schemes are not included in the list. 
If you have a request for a scheme to be considered in the new financial year from the 2010/11 Block 3 budget can you please contact the Neighbourhood Team on 0161 603 4290 to request a form.
ECCLES
Recommended Schemes
· Hereford Rd/Winchester Rd, Ellesmere Park

Update from 29/6/10 meeting: Costs received - £41k for full width humps and £35k for shorter cushions.  

Task Group recommends the installation of the shorter speed cushions. £35,000
· Albert St - near Aldi -

Request to re-instate footpath to alleviate unsightly tripping hazard. The estimated cost for altering the footway for the one adopted entrance is £7,000.
Task Group recommends footpath re-instatement. 
· Lansdowne Rd, Monton

Repair or remove damaged bollards near the trading estate. 

Update from 29/6/10 meeting: Repairing and painting the bollards would cost £2k, removing them would cost less than £2k.

Task Group recommends the removal of these 6 bollards.

Schemes in progress/being investigated

· Town Centre Traffic Scheme

Options are being investigated. Steven Lee to present more details to neighbourhood Partnership Board and Community Committee regarding possible bus lane.

Update from 29/6/10 meeting: Task group was concerned that use of cameras to spot illegal driving in pedestrian zone had not been adequately pursued.  (Home Office approval to use cameras was required).  Jim Wheelton and Andy Devine to raise at Traffic Management meeting, Cllr Davies to raise at Full Council meeting.

· Lansdowne Rd Traffic Calming
Survey has been completed and estimate provided for required works - £42,000. 
Task Group feels it would be prudent to wait for outcome of planning proposals for old Mitchell Shackleton site.
Update from 29/6/10 meeting: Still awaiting planning proposals for Mitchell Shackleton site.

· Chatsworth Road, Ellesmere Park.  
Steps required to relieve congestion, obstruction and speeding. 
Block 3 application from Monton Residents was submitted at the 26/2/10 meeting. Further Block 3 application form was submitted by EPRA at the 29/6/10 meeting. Urban Vision are working with Eccles College, local schools and residents to agree solutions to reduce the problems e.g. a travel plan for the college, teachers from schools using the college car park etc.  
Task Group recommends waiting until discussions/consultations are completed before deciding whether funding should be committed.

· Canal Bank 
Request for an electric crossing point near the Medical Centre.
The scheme involves the construction of a Controlled Crossing and a new footway to connect the health centre to the new crossing. The estimated cost for all the works including all signal works is £160,000. In order to obtain a more accurate estimate a detailed design will be required. 

Rejected Schemes
· Review of signals Albert St/Wellington Rd (Scheme ratified at 23/3/10 Community Committee)
Update from 29/6/10 meeting: Traffic counts and modelling exercises had been undertaken as part of plans for the mall and Urban Vision used this info rather than commissioning a new review for £3k.  (Plans for the mall had since been put on hold). The study showed that an all red light sequence was not feasible as the back up of cars would be too great for the stretch of road. The only feasible option was a refuge for pedestrians - but this was too expensive for the Block 3 budget. 
The Task Group recommend removing this item from the Block 3 list.
BARTON
Recommended Schemes 

· Edison Road and School Road - request for drop kerbs.
 Price confirmed £2,891
· Edison Road and School Road – traffic calming measures
2 different options proposed.

· Speed Cushions- As part of this scheme the whole of Edison Road is treated with speed cushions. A 20mph Speed Limit is proposed because of the school entrance situated on Edison Road. The estimate for this scheme is £40,000. 
· Priority Build out- This scheme only proposes treating the area around the school with 2 priority build outs and two additional calming features. The estimate for this scheme is £32,000.
· Ellesmere St - Dropped Crossings
The scheme involves the construction of a number of dropped crossings to allow pedestrians to travel between Liverpool Road and Trafford Road along one side of Ellesmere Street. 
The estimate for this scheme is £22,000.

Update from 29/6/10: Task Group recommends that drop crossings be installed. 

· Barton Lane - Request for speed sign -  2 mobile speed signs £15,000

Update from 29/6/10: Task Group recommended that mobile speed signs be installed. 

Schemes in progress/being investigated

· Poor road surface Eldon Place/Arthur St
This scheme will be done as part of Urban Vision capital programme – to remain on Block 3 list until work is completed.

Update from 29/6/10 meeting: Stuart Whittle has confirmed this will be included in micro-ashphalt surfacing programme due to commence in August 2010.

· Damaged pavements Barton Lane 

This scheme was raised with Steven Lee at last Community Committee for consideration of inclusion in Urban Vision capital programme – to remain on Block 3 list until work is completed.

It was suggested that any under spend from other capital projects e.g. Trafford Rd could be transferred to this scheme.
Update from 29/6/10 meeting:  Details of defective pavements on Barton Lane to be passed to Stuart Whittle so this work can be pursued. 

· Guard rails to footpath on Barton Lane 
Clarification of location and land ownership is required. Quote - £560
Update from 29/6/10: Andy Devine to check original request/location.

Jim Wheelton suggested using 2010/11 MTAF funding. (It was possible this scheme had become confused with a separate scheme for land around Fit City). 

· Dog & Partridge.
Various repairs to road behind and pavements near the building. The meeting discussed the five items covered on this application separately: Andy Devine agreed to liaise with Stuart Whittle.  Costs to be obtained for 5 separate items before any recommendations can be made to Community Committee.

1. Repair of potholes: comprises of setts so repairing potholes not really a viable option.

2. Replacement of missing kerbstones. Only two kerbs were found missing. The two kerbs can be replaced for a nominal fee from the revenue budget.

3. Replacement of cracked flags.

4. Repair of cracked concrete on pavements.

5. Resurfacing of road.

Replacement of Cracked Concrete pavement/ Cracked Flags- The solution to this would to be to remove the concrete and replace with full construction of a new footway. 

The solution for this road would be to excavate the setts and construct a new road. The footway is in a bad state and requires full construction.

The estimate for complete reconstruction of the carriageway and footway is £70k.

Rejected Schemes
Alexander Rd one way system. Ratified at 23/3/10 Comm Comm.
Update from 29/6/10 meeting: The survey carried out by Urban Vision indicated that rat running was not a major problem in the area - it was mostly residents using the route. 
Task Group recommend no further action – remove from Block 3.
Boardman St - request for a play street.
Update from 29/6/10: Salford Council no longer sanction play streets. 
Task group recommend that this application be removed from Block 3 list.
WINTON

Recommended Schemes

· Bus gate at Alder Park
Installation of two bollards at side of bus gate. £1,000
· Pathway near to rugby pitches/railway Schofield Rd area
Part of the pathway was done with S.S.C.F.and Community Committee funding. Remaining area requires attention, also current gates that prevent access to bikes, also however restricts access to pitches by disabled members – awaiting cost. 

Update from 29/6/10: Costs had been received following site visit in March, however were not presented to Task Group - £24k.
Schemes in progress/being investigated
· Repair/resurface of Brookhouse Avenue

This scheme was raised with Steven Lee at last Community Committee for consideration of inclusion in Urban Vision capital programme – awaiting outcome - to remain on Block 3 list until  completed.

Update from 29/6/10: Andy Devine to get progress report.

· Repair to highway Leamington Rd
Awaiting cost to repair damaged part of road.

Update from 29/6/10: Still awaiting costs.

Rejected schemes
· Repair highway Gorton St/Hardy St

Costs not obtained (Community Committee report 23rd March 2010) as Urban Vision advised that the roads were not in bad condition. 
Task Group recommends that this project be removed from the Block 3 list.

· Repair to highway Schofield Rd
Awaiting cost to repair damaged part of road.

Update from 29/6/10: This was on Urban Vision's priority list - not Block 3.  Task Group recommends that this project be removed from the Block 3 list.

BLOCK 3 FUNDING SPENT TO DATE: £277,550
REMAINING FUND TO ALLOCATE: £222,450
£10,000 Maintaining the Asset Fund to be committed by 31st March 2011 

The Task Group would like to recommend the fund be split between the three wards on an equal basis.
[image: image1.jpg]INVESTORS IN PEOPLE
CHAMPION




[image: image2.jpg]INVESTOR IN PEOPLE



 


